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Idaho Enacts New Coronavirus Vaccination Law
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Meet the Authors Under new legislation coined the “Coronavirus Stop Act,” employers doing business in
the state of Idaho may no longer require a coronavirus vaccination as a term of
employment unless required by federal law or where the terms of employment include

travel to foreign jurisdictions requiring vaccination.

Employers are also prohibited from offering different salary, hourly wage, or other
ongoing compensation or benefits to an employee based on whether the employee has

received a coronavirus vaccination.

Business entities that receive Medicare or Medicaid funding are exempt from these
prohibitions.

The law, which went into effect on April 6, 2023, allows employers to offer one-time
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(She/Her » Jenny) incentives to employees for receiving the COVID-19 vaccination. It also allows employers
KM Attorney to provide time off from work to be vaccinated. The incentive must not result in an
303-876-2223 ongoing difference in salary, hourly wage, or compensation or benefits being provided to

Jenny.Ellerkamp@jacksonlewis.com  an employee based on whether the employee has been vaccinated.

Related Services The law also prohibits business entities in Idaho from refusing to provide any service,
product, admission to a venue, or transportation to a person based on the individual’s

COVID-19 vaccination status.

Disability, Leave and Health

Management Employers in Idaho with mandatory vaccination policies should consult with counsel to

determine the appropriate next steps.

A growing number of states have enacted legislation directed at employer vaccine
mandates. Utah’s new Vaccine Passport Prohibition legislation will go into effect on May
3,2023. Therefore, all employers should remain apprised of the different vaccine
regulations and requirements, both statewide and federally.

Jackson Lewis attorneys are closely monitoring these developments. If you have
questions about this new law, or other workplace law developments, please contact a
Jackson Lewis attorney.

©2023 Jackson Lewis P.C. This material is provided for informational purposes only. It is not intended to constitute legal advice nor does it create a client-lawyer
relationship between Jackson Lewis and any recipient. Recipients should consult with counsel before taking any actions based on the information contained within this
material. This material may be considered attorney advertising in some jurisdictions. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome.

Focused on employment and labor law since 1958, Jackson Lewis P.C.’s 1,000+ attorneys located in major cities nationwide consistently identify and respond to new
ways workplace law intersects business. We help employers develop proactive strategies, strong policies and business-oriented solutions to cultivate high-functioning
workforces that are engaged and stable, and share our clients’ goals to emphasize belonging and respect for the contributions of every employee. For more information,
visit https://www.jacksonlewis.com.
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